PLATT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD

ON 5th JUNE 2018
	Present:  
	Mrs P Darby (Chair)

Mr E Chapman
	Mr R Lupton
Mr B Biggs
	Mrs W Palmer
Mr T Woolven


	
	
	Mrs J Davies (Clerk)


	

	
	
	
	


Apologies: 

Parish Cllrs: Mr J Scade, Mr A Green and Mr A Mathieson

Borough Cllr: M Taylor and T Shaw
	Numbe

______
	Minute/Planning Application/Correspondence

______________________________________________________________________ 
	Action

______

	89/18
90/18
91/18
92/18
93/18
94/18
95/18
96/18
97/18
98/18
99/18
100/18
(a)
(b)
(c)
101/18
102/18
103/18
104/18
	Members of the Public: Mr B Baker
DECLARATION OF INTEREST ON ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

Cllr Lupton declared an interest as he had submitted a planning application for an extension to the rear elevation of his bungalow.
UPDATE TO REGISTER OF INTERESTS

None.

INVITATION TO MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC TO ADDRESS THE PC ON MATTERS RELEVANT TO THE COUNCIL

There were no members of the public present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 1st MAY 2018

RESOLVED that the minutes of 1st May 2018 be accepted as a true record after one amendment was made.  

MATTERS ARISING
Car Park Cllr Rayner had not been able to meet with the new personnel at KCC as previously reported. The Chairman said that if the matter could not be resolved then she would be writing to the head of Kent County Council.

It was agreed that the car park at SHF was in need of infilling again. There were still planings left from the last time but they would need to be broken down with a pick axe. This would be discussed at the FMC meeting to be held the following week.

LIAISON WITH COUNTY COUNCILLOR AND BOROUGH COUNCILLOR

There were no Councillors present at the meeting as they were attending a T&MBC meeting regarding the Local Plan.
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL

Cllr Darby ran through the month’s planning matters listed below: -. 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

18/01130/FL 4 Windmill Park Wrotham Heath Sevenoaks Kent TN15 7SY 

Proposed extension to rear elevation of bungalow. This application was not discussed because to meet the return deadline date the Parish Council’s comments had already been sent to TMBC and Cllr Lupton was not part of that consultation.
PLANNING APPROVALS 

18/00722/LRD Winfield House Basted Lane Crouch Sevenoaks Kent TN15 8PZ 

Details of conditions 2 (materials) and 3 (joinery) submitted pursuant to planning permission TM/17/02952/LB (Listed Building Application: Alterations to basement with new external stairwell, extension to boot room and alterations to internal basement staircase and conversion of garage to form new annexe with 2 no. dormer windows and alterations to loft fenestration) 

18/00714/FL Winfield House Basted Lane Crouch Sevenoaks Kent TN15 8PZ 

Amendment to the size of approved dormers to annexe (revision to application TM/17/02951/FL) 

18/00715/LB Winfield House Basted Lane Crouch Sevenoaks Kent TN15 8PZ 

Listed Building Application: Amendment to the size of approved dormers to annexe (revised scheme to that approved under TM/17/02952/LB) 

17/03399/FL 5 Windmill Park Wrotham Heath Sevenoaks Kent TN15 7SY 

Proposed repitched roof with raised ridge height incorporating rooms in the roofspace demolition of existing garage, and construction of new extension. The Council’s concerns had been supported by Borough Cllr Mike Taylor but not by Borough Cllr Steve Perry who had implied that the PC had not even looked at the site. One of the PC’s concerns was the removal of the existing garage and the possibility of another planning application for a replacement. The T&MBC Supplementary Report stated the applicants would be submitting a planning application for a garage.
  PLANNING APPEALS

APP/H2265/W/17/3193162/NWF  Land west of Wrotham Heath Place, 3 Caravans for gypsy family. Provision of hardstanding, 2 cesspits and enclosure for dogs and construction of electricity meter. Cllr Darby reported that the hearing would be in July.
PLATT WOODS REPORT 

No report had been received for May. The Clerk had written some procedures for Platt Woods and the Chairman said that it should be included that the report must be received no later than the Friday before the monthly PC meeting. Clerk to circulate the procedures to the Council for their perusal and comments before sending to the Platt Woods committee. 
The Chairman explained a recent situation where she had to write to the Chairman of the Platt Woods committee to express concern regarding behaviour towards another committee member. The Council were in full agreement with details of the letter. No response had been received. It was further agreed to monitor the situation until April when the selection of Chairman would be discussed again.
The next Platt Woods committee meeting was to be held on 27th June. The Council thought that this meeting could have been scheduled for earlier in the month due to there being no management plan in place. However, it was agreed that this meeting should go ahead as planned. Councillors were reminded that Platt Parish Council had a legal agreement with T&MBC to which it must abide.
STREETLIGHTING
Clerk to make contact with the contractor to see if a full survey of the parish owned streetlights could be carried out. Details of streetlights to be circulated to all Councillors.
TRIANGLE AT CROUCH

Cllr Darby and Cllr Biggs had met a contractor at the triangle in Crouch. They had been amazed at the speed of the traffic through the hamlet (60mph speed limit). It was agreed that it would not be long before the triangle was eroded if some deterrent was not put in place. RESOLVED that kerb stones would be the most practical solution at a cost of £2,800. Funding of £1,000 was available from the Crouch Resident’s Association. RESOLVED that a contribution of £500 to be made by Platt Parish Council. The Chairman said that County Cllr Rayner could be approached to see if any further funding could be obtained.
CHEQUES AND FINANCIAL MATTERS

RESOLVED the following payments were approved. 

The following payments were received:
Nat West

Interest  




                £5.08

Santander

Interest






  £27.24










Total                 £32.32
The Council approved the following payments:
Payt



                     


  Total

Incl VAT

Mrs J Davies

Salary May 18



   922.66

CPRE


Annual Subscription


     36.00

Mrs M Beale

Cleaning May 18


     80.00


Kent Pension Fund
Pension



   273.38

Amenity Weedcare
Pesticide Application


   648.00
 108.00

K Such


Path Widening



1,050.00
 210.00 


L Robbins

Internal Audit



     75.00
   

Wrotham PC

Skatepark Maintenance

   238.72
     2.49

PAYE


Tax/NI May 18
  

     71.00


Mrs P Darby

APM Refreshments and Gifts
   
     74.00
   

Mrs V Saddler

Allotment Reimbursement

     12.50










 

   

 


Total
          £3,481.26
 320.49
 
APM Gifts The Chairman gave the Clerk a copy of Thankyou notes received from donation of gifts presented to Councillors who had recently left the Council at the APM.
Bank Signatories Update The Clerk distributed signatory documentation for Councillors to complete and submit to National Westminster in West Malling.

BG Garden City RESOLVED in principle to join together and support neighbouring villages in an effort to resist building of BG Garden City as outlined in the Local Plan. The amount of financial support to be agreed. Agenda item for the July meeting.
ANNUAL AUDIT
Mr Robbins, the internal auditor appointed by the Parish Council had audited the Parish Council books in May. The Clerk informed the Council that the 2017/18 audit had found all the financial records to be accurate and up to date. There were no unexplained entries in the bank reconciliations. This was duly noted by the Parish Council. The auditor had reported that he had been unable to locate a minute adopting the 2018-19 budget although a budget is implied by the decision on the 2018-19 precept made in December 2017. Section 50 Local Government Finance Act 1992 (LGFA 1992) sets out a duty for local councils to carry out budget calculations. This provision actually specifies how the calculations are to be made. As with the duty to consider audit reports the Council should record and minute its compliance with s50 LGFA 1992.

Review of the effectiveness of the system of internal control The internal audit had been carried out with no problems highlighted. RESOLVED that the system of internal control was effective.

The Council considered the Accounting Statements provided by the Clerk and RESOLVED that all was in order for approval.

Approval of Annual Governance Statement The annual audit form had been completed and was now ready for signature. RESOLVED that the Chairman sign off the Annual Governance Statement on behalf of the Parish Council.

Approval of Accounting Statement RESOLVED that the Chairman sign off the Accounting Statement on behalf of the Parish Council.

CLERKS REPORT AND ADDITIONAL CORRESPONDENCE AND INFORMATION

Mileage The new Groundsman had asked the Parish Council how much he was able to claim for mileage. Recently a tyre was in need of repair and a trip to Sevenoaks was needed. The Clerk had taken advice from KALC and it had said that anything from 25p to 40p per mile was acceptable. RESOLVED that 30p per mile be approved. Clerk to notify the Groundsman.
REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMITTEES

KALC T&M had been attended by Cllr Palmer and Cllr Darby. Cllr Palmer had also attended the opening of BG Primary School swimming pool to which the PC had donated £1,000.  
MATTERS RAISED BY COUNCILLORS

Cllr Biggs asked if a decision had been made regarding the installation of a bench in SHF in memory of a deceased resident. This would be discussed at the FMC meeting the following week.

Cllr Darby reported that funding had become available from a recent Tesco fundraising event. SPRT would like to put in a permanent table tennis table (cost around £3,500). More information would be known the following week and would be discussed at the FMC.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   Tuesday 3rd July
The meeting was closed at 9.50pm
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